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March 2, 2011

Dear Adjunct Faculty:

We have just received official confirmation from the New York office of the
NLRB that adjunct faculty have until March 9, 2011 to return mail ballots to the NLRB.
A ballot count has been scheduled for March 10. However, because the NLRB in
Washington has granted review of the Region’s decision on jurisdiction over Manhattan
College, while review is underway, ballots will be impounded and not counted.

We understand that ballots have been sent to those on the lists of adjunct faculty
for Spring 2010 and Fall 2010 that the College provided previously to the NLRB. If you
have not received a ballot and believe you are eligible please contact the NLRB office
immediately so that you can be sent a ballot. If you have a ballot please vote. Even if
you think that your ballot may not be received by the NLRB by March 9, please mail in
the ballot since ballots may not be counted on March 10 and we understand that ballots
received before the count is actually conducted will be included.

If you have questions for the NLRB they may be reached at 212.264.0300. For a
ballot or other questions contact Stephen Berger of the NLRB at 212.264.6079 or
212.264.0318.

You may also contact my office or the Provost with questions.

Very truly yours,

A

Barbara Fabé
Vice President, Human Resources
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